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ASSIGNMENT FOR NEXT WEEK

1. Study carefully the notes you have taken in class; be sure you understand them.
2. Complete the "Working with God’s Word" section on this page. Read the Bible sections
and fill in all blanks.
3. Memorize these Bible verses:
2 Timothy 3:15 - "The Holy Scriptures are able to make you wise for salvation through
faith in Christ Jesus."”
Romans 1:16 - "I am not ashamed of the Gospel, because it is the power of God for the
salvation of everyone who believes."
Psalm 119:105 - "Your Word is a lamp to my feet, and a light for my path."”
4. Memorize in order the names of the following New Testament books:

Matthew Romans

Mark 1st & 2nd Corinthians

Luke Galatians

John Ephesians

Acts Philippians
Colossians

5. Complete Worksheet #1 at home and be ready to write a quiz on it next week in class.





September 9, 2005

Re: Follow up to the first Catechism classes
Dear Brothers & Sisters,

We’ve had our first two Catechism classes. It has been a joy to spend this time studying God’s Word with your student. We look forward to the year ahead!

We went through several items with your child. We would like to follow-up with you to make sure you also received this important information. Since we both have children who are in this age group, we understand that critical messages may not always be heard and communicated correctly (. 

As a result we would like to go over a few “house cleaning” issues that we shared with your child to help make the transition to this weekly class as easy as possible for you and for them. First, your child is to mark a place for you signature near the area marked “ASSIGNMENT FOR NEXT WEEK.” Your signature indicates that your child has made you aware of their new assignment for the next week and that you’ve checked to make sure they have completed their work. The following is an example of the marked signature area:
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Second, you will be receiving an envelope each week from your child (the first one was sent home with them last night) that contains a quiz/test and an answer key for the enclosed quiz/test. You will administer this quiz/test to your child. Your son or daughter may not use their Catechism notes or book (“closed book” test) for taking the quiz/test. Once your child has completed quiz/test you are to use the answer key to mark all incorrect answers. Next, have your child correct each one of the incorrect answers by using their Catechism notes and book to locate the correct answers. For every incorrect answer the student will include a Bible passage that answers the missed question. For some questions this will not be possible. 
For example, the second quiz/test asked what an atheist believes about God. The answer to this question is not included in their Catechism book, but is found in the Catechism notes. This student will indicate this on their quiz/test. Other examples would be in correcting books of the Bible, memory verses, etc. An example of how the quiz/test is to be corrected was also sent home with your child on September 14. If you did not receive this example, please contact us for another copy.  
Third, please notice that located somewhere on the quiz/test are two signature blocks. You are to sign these blocks to show that you have administered the quiz/test and that if corrected answer(s) are required you reviewed their corrected answer(s) for accuracy. (Please note that for some tests, we may periodically choose to simply have your child return the test to us to correct). The two signature blocks look like the following:
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Signature for corrected Quiz/Test




Finally, we would like to mention again the importance of memory work. The assigned memory verses and portions of the Catechism will fix key truths from God’s Word in the hearts and minds of your students. These truths will allow your students to:

· Find strength in time of weakness of faith 

· Be guided by God’s will when confusion is rampant 

· Defend ourselves against attacks by the devil, the world and our flesh 

· Find comfort in times of sorrow and trouble 

· Confess our faith to others clearly and simply.

To make these verses and Catechism sections a permanent part of their memory it is imperative that your student review them each week. We want to help with this review. At the beginning of every class your child will be asked to say or write the assigned memory work. As we get into the school year, they may also be asked to write a periodic quiz on those selected verses and/or Catechism sections and/or they will write the books of the Bible. For each quiz we will select from everything they have learned for the year; i.e., it a cumulative quiz. The memory work will accumulate very quickly so please help your children keep up. It will be difficult for you and your child to catch up if they fall behind.
In closing we would like to mention a few things to be looking for in the coming weeks. We continue to search for more ways to help your child prepare for their life as an adult member of our congregation. Another item we want to focus on this year is for them to mine truths from the weekly sermons and joy in their worship. We want them to walk away each week with something they can use in their daily lives. 
To help them with this process we plan to implement something new this year: sermon summaries. A sermon summary consists of notes that your student will take during the sermon. These notes will include key points from the sermon and a statement of the particle value the Scripture text for their daily lives. Also included is a place for your child to note a stanza from the hymns that has special meaning for their worship. They can share a couple of sentences explaining why the stanza was important to them. We have enclosed a sample copy of the forms that will be available on the back table. Please note that we will ask you to review their notes – by signing their summary It will give you the chance to speak with them about the sermon you both heard. 

We will be asking students to submit at least 18 sermon summaries during this year (there are about 45 different worship services that will be held between now and next May). Please note that the summaries don’t have to be exclusively from sermons heard here at our congregation. In other words, when you are out of town for the weekend and visiting another of our churches, they can simply take notes from the sermon they heard in the church where they do worship. The sermon summary forms are on the back table here at church. Your child can begin with this Sunday. We believe this process will develop good listening habits in your student that will last their lifetime. If you have questions or comments please let us know.  We will be sharing this information with your child in class next week. 
One last item, please look for a meeting that will be scheduled for sometime after our first three Catechism classes. We want to use this meeting to get your feedback on the year: how are things going with their weekly studies; are the directions clear for their weekly work; what can we do to improve our Catechism program; etc. We will send you something on this meeting shortly.
We look forward to assisting you this year in preparing your child for confirmation! 

If you have any questions, please let us know. 

In Christ, 

Vicar Clint Rogas and Pastor Ken Brokmeier
Enclosure: Example of Sermon Summary
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